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Heavenly Father, We thank you for our holidays and for the good times that 
we had. We thank you for the break from school, for the sleep-ins and the 
fun. We ask your blessing on all that we do in this coming term. Help us to 

know that you are with us always, celebrating with us when things are 
great, and comforting us when things are not so great. With the guidance 

of your Holy Spirit, may we strive to do our best throughout this term, using 
the gifts that you have given us. Amen  

DATES FOR THE DIARY 
 
Fri 12 Oct 
Parish Movie 
Sun 14 Oct 
Mission Sunday 
Mon 15 Oct 
Gr 3 Incursion 
Wed 17 Oct 
6.30pm Fete Committee 
Meeting Hall Kitchen 
Thurs 18 Oct 
Confirmation Parent Night 
with Dr Rev Elio Capra 7.00pm 
Fri 19 Oct 
Crazy Hair and Casual Day - 
gold coin donation for Mis-
sions Fundraising 
Gr 6 Transition Blue Earth In-
cursion 
Fri 26 Oct 
Day for Daniel promoting child 
safety. Children to wear some-
thing red to school. 
Thurs 1 Nov 
All Saints 
Fri 2 Nov 
All Souls 
2.30pm All Saints and Souls 
Assembly 
Mon 5 Nov 
Report Writing Day - No 
School for the children 
Tues 6 Nov 
Melb Cup Public Holiday. No 
School for the children 
Fri 9 Nov 
Parish Movie 
Confirmation Reflection Day 
Mon 19 Nov-Fri 30 Nov 
Swimming Program 
Sat 24 Nov 
Shopping Tour 
 
SACRAMENTS 
Confirmation (Year 6) 
Fri 16 November 
7.00pm 

‘I believe in one God, the Father almighty, maker of heaven and earth, of all things visible and 
invisible’          The Nicene Creed 

Dear Parent, 
I would like to warmly welcome all students, families and friends back to Our Lady’s 
School. It was just so wonderful to see the children returning back to school with such 
happy smiles. I am very glad and grateful that everyone returned safely back to school 
after a well-earned rest.  
As you would recall we asked you to support 
our Funds for Farmers campaign on the last day 
of Term 3. We were inspired by your generosity 
and together our community raised a whopping 
$2111.60! We have forwarded all the funds 
raised to the ‘Buy a Bale’ organisation which 
will deliver the bales directly to the farmers. 
With the amount raised we purchased 21 of 
the large round bales of hay. Once again a 
big thank you to all the parents, students 
and staff who so generously donated and 
helped us to make a real difference to the 
farmers that are struggling because of the 
terrible drought. 
October is Mission Month and the Catholic 
Missions are raising funds for the children of Myanmar (Burma) who do not have access to 
education. The theme for this year is Healing a Nation through Education. 
From Monday the 15th of October to Friday the 26th of October students in all classes will 
be organising stalls to raise money for the Missions. As well as this we will be having a Cra-
zy Hair Day on the 19th of October. As a Catholic School community we are acting both 
locally and globally to address injustice and to help better the lives of those who are cur-
rently facing difficult times. 

At Our Lady of the Immaculate Conception Parish Primary School we promote the safety, well being and inclusion of all children. 

Crazy Hair & Casual Day 
To raise money for Catholic Mis-
sions, all students can wear casu-

al clothes and CRAZY HAIR on 
Friday October 19 for a gold coin 

donation 

Congratulations to 

Our Lady’s School 

community for raising 
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Yours sincerely, 

Patrizia Bertani 
Ms Patrizia Bertani 
Principal 
principal@olsunshine.catholic.edu.au 

Canteen Update 
Last term I had written to you about the urgent need for more canteen volun-
teers. Unfortunately there has been no response from the parent community.  
Once again we are asking you to please consider giving up some time so that we 
can keep our not for profit canteen running. We would be very grateful to anyone 
who could spare even one day a month working for just one hour between 
1.00pm and 2.00pm to help Nubia and Geraldine with the very busy lunchtime 
demands. 
 
An Important Reminder 
The canteen exists to provide a service to parents and as I have said before it is 
not run for profit. When children come to school without lunch the canteen is notified and lunch  
is provided. The parent is then sent a slip indicating the amount of money owed. It has been raised to my 
attention that there are many outstanding monies owed (more than 20) to the canteen. If you have an out-
standing amount to pay to the canteen I ask you to do this promptly. Good relationships require participation 
by all involved to do the right thing and I trust that you will attend to this matter ASAP. Please ring or email 
me if you wish to discuss this matter further. 
 
Classes for 2019 
At this time of the year the school is making arrangements for staffing and classes for 2019. Next week we 
will begin the process of class compositions for 2019. This process usually takes about a month and a great 
deal of time and energy goes into the decision-making process. We give the children a voice by asking them 
to list 5 children they would like to be in their class and we guarantee that each child will have at least one 
friend that they have listed.  
Please take the time to talk to your child about who they will list as their friends and encourage them to 
think about listing children who will help them to be a better learner in the classroom rather than someone 
they would like to play with. 
The class structure for 2019 will not change, we will still maintain two classes for each year level. None of the 
classes will be composite they will all be straight classes from Foundation to Year 6.  
If you have any educational concerns about your child’s placement for 2019 you can communicate these to 
me via email on  
pbertani@olsunshine.catholic.edu.au by 
Friday 19 October. 
 
This extensive process ends on Orienta-
tion Day when children are placed into 
their new grades and meet their new 
teacher. This year Orientation Day will 
be on the 17th of December between 
12.00pm and 1.00pm. There will be no 
changes made after this time. The staff 
work very hard to make sure that we 
provide a supportive and engaging 
learning environment for each child 
and this process plays a large part in 
this.  

OCTOBER 
Mon 15-Fri 26th Missions Week Stalls 
Thurs 18th 7.00pm Confirmation Parents Night 
Fri 19th Crazy Hair Day (gold coin donation) 
Mon 22nd-Fri 26th Missions Week Stalls 
NOVEMBER 
Mon 5th School Closure - Report Writing 
Tues 6th Melb Cup Public Holiday 
Fri 16th 7.00pm Confirmation 
Mon 19-Fri 30 10 day Swimming Program 
DECEMBER 
Fri 7th Feast of Immaculate Conception Assembly, Reports come home 
Thurs 13th Grade 6 Graduation Mass 
Mon 17th Dinner in the Yard and Art Show 
Wed 19th 9.00am End of Year Mass. 3.00pm Students finish for 2018 

PLEASE HELP US TO 

KEEP OUR CANTEEN 

RUNNING 



We need your help now to prepare for 
Our Lady’s Parish School 100 Year Fete 

 
As many of you know Our Lady’s Parish School will be turning 100 years old next 

year. We are in the process of organising events to celebrate this important milestone in the life of our 
much beloved school.  
 
You can help us in the following ways:  
 Sponsorship 
 Sharing your talents 
 Donations 
 Volunteering. 
 
To make the School Fete a success we are looking for monetary sponsorship and donations of goods, vouch-
ers, movie tickets etc that all can be used as prizes. 
Do you or your family own a business who can sponsor us or donate a prize? 
Do you work for a company that is willing to sponsor, or donate a prize to our event?  
 
If you can support us in any of these ways please contact Michelle 
Hayes directly or via email parents@olsunshine.catholic.edu.au 
 

Next Fete Meeting: Wednesday 17 October 
6.30pm in the Hall Kitchen 

Promoting Child Safety - A Day for Daniel 
 

On Friday October 26th, Our Lady’s will be participating in the registered event ‘A Day for Daniel’ for the 
second time. It has been organised by the Daniel Morecombe Foundation to help promote and educate 
children about safety.  
On this day, students are encouraged to wear something RED which could be a red tee-shirt or red socks. 
To prepare for this day the students will have participated in a number of ‘Child Safety’ lessons, which also 
support our Social and Emotional Learning Program.  
These lessons promote and teach students to Recognise, React and Report if they find themselves in situa-
tions that make them feel unsafe. We encourage you to continue to talk to your child about what they are 
learning in class. 

CANTEEN PRICE LIST 

Unfortunately due to an increase in flour and food prices, the Canteen have had to raise 

the price of some items on our lunch menu. A new price list will be coming home today 

reflecting the new prices. All items have been updated on the QKR app. 



 
October is Mission Month 
After six decades of internal conflict and political struggles, Myanmar is moving towards a new age of de-
mocracy. Led by Cardinal Charles Maung Bo S.D.B., the Catholic Church has prioritised education as the key 
stepping stone to peace. By supporting schools with teachers who are well-trained with child-centred educa-
tion, as well as supporting the construction and renovation of schools, children in even the most remote 
parts of Myanmar will have better access to quality education. 
 
Every year Our Lady’s supports the Missions throughout October in ways the students devise with their 
teachers.  
 
This year there will be a Crazy Hair and Casual Day on Friday 19th October and a gold coin can be donated 
towards our Missions goal.  
Leading up to and on either side of this day, the students will be raising funds through manning various stalls 
during recess and lunch for the school community to buy from.  
 
A Mission box has been placed at the office for you to drop donations into when you come to the front office 
window to collect children or pay school fees. 
 
In the message addressed to all Christians, but especially to young people, the Pope reminds all that “we 
are not in this world by our own choice,” and hence there is “an initiative that precedes us and makes us 
exist.” Each one of us, he says, is called to reflect on the fact that ‘I am a mission on this Earth,” which is 
why we are here in this world. 
 
Together we can make a difference. (catholicmission.org.au) 
 
Working together in Christ’s Light, 

 

Kriss Oliver 
Religious Education/Learning & Teaching Leader 

A Conversation about Confirmation in the World Today 
 

We warmly invite all interested persons in our community to come and listen to guest speaker, 

Rev Dr Elio Capra lead a forum on Confirmation and its place in our lives today.  

This Salesian Priest has been described as a "modern, straight talking theologian". He is a lec-

turer at the Catholic Theological College Melbourne and works closely with Catholic Education around the 

country. All welcome. 

Where: Fr John Maher School Auditorium 
When: Thursday 18th October 

Time: 7.00- 8.30pm 

https://www.catholicmission.org.au/











